Village of Ardsley

Mayor PETER R. PORCINO

Trustees
GARY J. MALONE, Deputy Mayor
LARRY J. NARDECCHIA, JR.
NICOLE MINORE
NANCY KABOOLIAN



507 Ashford Avenue Ardsley, New York 10502 (914) 693-1550 Fax (914) 693-3706 www.ardsleyvillage.com Village Manager GEORGE F. CALVI

Village Treasurer MARION DE MAIO

Village Clerk BARBARA A. BERARDI

NOTICE TO ARDSLEY RESIDENTS REGARDING NEW SANITATION AND RECYCLING SCHEDULES

December 7, 2012

Dear Neighbors:

Effective January 1, the sanitation and recycling schedules are changing. Here is the new weekly schedule:

MONDAY: Regular garbage pick-up for the south side of the Village (no change from present routes and dates)

TUESDAY: Regular garbage pick-up for the rest of the Village (no change from present routes and dates)

WEDNESDAY: Paper recycling for the entire Village

THURSDAY: Commingled glass, metal and plastic recycling for the entire Village

FRIDAY: Extra garbage pick-up for the entire Village

Yes, you read that right: Paper recycling will now be scheduled every Wednesday and commingled glass, metal and plastic will be picked up every Thursday. Friday will be an extra garbage pick-up day for the entire Village.

Note that some weeks will see changes in pick-up owing to holidays, so check your sanitation calendar carefully this year. The sanitation schedules will be in your mailboxes in a couple of weeks. The sanitation schedules contain plenty of additional information about garbage pick-up, disposal of unusual items and recycling, and you should use this as your primary resource for information. We will also be circulating information from time to time with ideas on how to improve recycling rates. Our goal is to reduce the amount of garbage we are collecting and increase recycling. This saves the Village money, and there are added benefits to the health of our sanitation workers, not to mention the environmental benefits. Everyone needs to make sure that they are separating recyclables from garbage as commingling can lead to severe fines for the Village. While we will continue the Friday garbage collection, the first weekly pick-up should be your regular garbage pick-up day, and you should consider the Friday pick-up as a back-up day for unusual items or emergencies. As we monitor the changes, we will see if further adjustments to the schedule are needed.

Sincerely, Peter R. Porcino, Mayor George F. Calvi, Village Manager